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National Service Scheme unit of Indraprastha College for Women celebrated 49
th
 NSS Day on 24th 

September 2018 in the college auditorium from 10:30 am to 1:30 pm. The event commenced with a 

short film which stressed upon the adverse effects of pollution and the need to keep our surroundings 

neat and clean.  

 

This was followed by an enchanting dance performance by the North East Society of the college 

which displayed the beauty of our nature. After which the PO Mrs T.Jeya Christy addressed the 

students and introduced the newly appointed President of NSS society Ms UlfatRana, and shared all 

the valuable inputs from the PO‟s Orientation, which was held on 20
th
 September 2018.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

It was followed by screening a short film, showing the activities conducted by the NSS team in 

previous academic year like Diwali Mela, annual NSS fest, and cleanliness drives etcetera. Volunteers 

who participated in „Swachh Bharat Summer Internship 2018‟ shared their experiences and were 

presented with token of appreciation by the NSS PO.  

 

The singing performance by Abhilasha Shukla, BA Programme student touched the right chord with 

the audience. Mrs SupriyaSaha the former PO presented certificates to the previous year‟s volunteers 

for devoting of their 120 hours to NSS work. BA programme students of 3rd year displayed an 

enthusiastic dance which was followed by a special performance by Aarti, a student from Equal 

Opportunity Cell. Her poem on cleanliness won a great applause from the audiance. All this was 

followed by an interactive session during which NSS members shared their stirring experiences. 



 
 

 

The event saw a vibrant ending with a remarkable performance by the Sukhmanch Theatre group, 

their act “Kudrat” was the main highlight of the day which focused on the urgent need to tackle the 

problem of pollution specifically that of Delhi. The energetic speech and interaction by the director of 

the drama, Ms. Shilpi Marwaha, enthralled the student volunteers.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The event concluded with the vote of thanks by Ms Rupal Rana, Vice President of the NSS unit. 

 


